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September 27, 2021 
 
 
[FIRST] [LAST] 
[ADDRESS 1] 
[ADDRESS 2] 
[CITY], [STATE] [ZIP] 
 
 
DOUBLE COVERAGE SURCHARGE FOR 2021-22 PLAN YEAR 
 
Dear [First], 
 
The 2021 Open Enrollment period has ended. As of September 20, 2021, our records 
showed you are covering a family member on your OEBB medical plan for the 2021-22 plan 
year who is also covered on their own OEBB or Public Employees’ Benefit Board (PEBB) 
medical plan.  
 
For your coverage effective October 1, 2021, you will pay a monthly $5 surcharge 
because someone in your family is covered both: 

• as a dependent on your OEBB medical plan, 
AND 

• as a full-time active employee subscriber on their own OEBB or PEBB medical plan. 
 
If you don’t want to pay this surcharge, you have two choices:  

1) You can submit an Open Enrollment Correction form to your employer to remove this 
dependent from your coverage, 
OR 

2) Your family member can drop their own coverage.   
 
You can also decide not to make any changes and pay the surcharge. If both plans stay in 
place, OEBB will add the $5 surcharge to your monthly premium starting October 2021. 
 
If you have any questions about this surcharge or your options, please call OEBB Member 
Services at 888-469-6322, Monday–Friday, 8 a.m.–5 p.m. 
 

 
Linda Freeze 
OEBB & PEBB Benefits Manager 
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